 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 12th October 2015
Councillors present;
Cllrs; M.Bristow,Hirst,Holt, Bradwell,Buttery,and Hart.
Public present: 

None .
Due to the chairman, Cllr Costello’s absence from parish council meetings since June 2015 it was decided that for this meeting Cllr Hirst would chair the meeting. Cllr Bristow as vice chairman arrived late for the meeting and then took over as chairman for the rest of the meeting. The clerk will continue to try and communicate with Cllr Costello to discuss his unexplained, prolonged absence but reported that a replacement cannot be elected until a 6 month absence which will be in January 2016.

1578
               Apologies for absence.
Cllrs Ellin
1579          
Declarations of interest
                             
Cllr Bradwell declared an interest in the old churchyard.
1580
To confirm the minutes of the council meeting held on 17th September 2015
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by Cllr Hirst.
1581

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area-The clerk informed the parish council that the new multi use goalposts and climbing wall have now been installed on 21st September 2015 by Pentagon Sports.

Cllr Buttery reported on the weekly play area inspection and noted that the fence has been repaired and the wet pour has been applied. The hand grips have been purchased by the clerk and will be replaced next week following on from their theft.
Cycle racks were suggested as a desirable item for the field by local children however the school headmaster will not agree to them being placed on the school field brick wall. It was resolved that a freestanding set of 5 racks be purchased by the clerk and brought to the next meeting to discuss how and where to place them securely and safely.

The clerk has obtained two quotations for a new metal gate to be placed at the opposite end of the toddler play area in the hope it would stop the vandalism of the existing wire fence, however due to higher than expected quotes it was resolved to abandon this idea for the time being.
Cllr Hirst reported that the “no dogs “sign on the field gate has vanished and requires replacing. The clerk will purchase a new one .Suitable wording was discussed for injury disclaimer notices to be placed around the children’s play area with a choice being made and an instruction given for the clerk to purchase two of these signs also.
All purchased items will be brought to the next meeting to decide upon suitable locations to be placed

Old churchyard- Cllr Hart updated the council of recent communication and information received on the re-opening of closed churchyards. Cllr Hart will continue with this line of enquiry and provide updates on her findings. Cllr Bradwell left the room during this discussion but was informed after discussions that due to the past parish council resolution made that the parish council would not pursue any land purchases for cemetery use in the near future, he could now participate in future discussions on this subject and not leave the room nor need to declare an interest.
River bank landscaped area- The clerk has contacted ERYC to establish ownership and responsibility for the landscaped area on the river bank and the uncut grass area along the flood defence walling. Richard Alderson has replied stating that investigations are still ongoing and so as yet an answer is not available. Dan Houghton from EA has contacted the clerk requesting a site visit with the parish council to sign off and approve the completed maintenance of the landscaped area as the contract has now expired and asks that the parish council now accept full responsibility for this area. It was resolved that the parish council will not accept responsibility for this area as they do not own it nor do they have the funds, equipment or manpower to maintain it. The clerk will invite Mr Houghton to the next meeting but the parish council declined the invitation to attend a site meeting.
1582
 
Planning applications
Certificate of lawfulness for proposed use as care home for Cambian Group PLC at 11 Riverdale Road,Swinefleet. Ref 15/02533/CLP. Noted that ERYC  permission given.
1583

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Bus shelter cleaning-reports from residents about the windows and general appearance of the village bus shelter were noted and it was resolved that the clerk will contact a window cleaning company to clean the windows and provide a quote to continue to do so on a 3 monthly basis.
1584

Ward councillors report


No report given due to Ward Councillor’s absence from meeting.

1585                  Financial matters.


The annual audit was noted as returned and satisfactory.



A signatory mandate from HSBC was completed by councillors present at the meeting.
Cheques approved for payment;



Cq no 101622 S.Belton 
Cq no 101618 H.Bristow £220.00
Cq no 101617 M.Brannon £220.00

Cq no 101619 CWC £72.00


Cq no 101623 Key Korner £98.59

1586

Items for  next month’s agenda


Dead Rowan tree-Cllr Hirst


Xmas bonus-Cllr Bradwell
1587

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 19th November 2015 at 7.00pm
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